
 
City of Missoula, Montana 

City Council Committee Agenda Item 
 

Committee:  Public Works and Mobility 
 
Item:  Professional Services Agreement with Woith Engineering for the 

5th Street water main replacement 
 
Date:   July 20, 2022 
 
Sponsor(s):  Triston Firth 
 
Prepared by: Ashley Strayer 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☐ Ward 1 

☐ Ward 2 

☐ Ward 3 

 

☐ All Wards 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☐ Ward 6 

 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
Approve the Professional Services Agreement with Woith Engineering for the 5th Street Water 
Main Replacement from Garfield Street to Russell Street. 
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council:  Approve and authorize the Mayor to sign a professional services 
agreement with Woith Engineering for the 5th Street Water Main replacement at a cost not to 
exceed $109,404.00. 
 
Timeline: 
Committee discussion: July 27, 2022 
Council action (or sets hearing): August 1, 2022 
Public Hearing (if required): N/A 
Final Consideration N/A 
Deadline: N/A 
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
Public Works & Mobility is proposing to enter into a Professional Services Agreement with Woith 
Engineering, Inc. to design and perform construction administration for the replacement of water 
mains in 5th St from just west of Garfield Street to Russell Street; This project will connect to a 6” 
Steel water main on the west side and a 6” Kalmein main on the east side just outside of Russell 
St ROW with anticipation that we would replace the rest of the existing Kalmein with future MDT 
Russell surface project. This project will replace approximately 1570 linear feet of 6” Kalmein 
water main from 1924.  The pipes age makes this a priority 1 replacement project. We are also 
planning ahead of the Street Division knowing they plan on repaving the surface after the new 
water main is constructed.  
 
 
Financial Implications:  
$109,404.00 from the Water Enterprise Fund 
 
Links to external websites: 
N/A 


